2019 Spring Membership Report

[bookmark: _GoBack]As of the 3rd quarter of the 2018/2019 NASCOE year Illinois has 85% membership according to the NASCOE Treasurer data.  We have 390 employees and 330 members.  However, since that time I have sent letters to new employees that have not already joined IASCOE, with information regarding NASCOE and inviting them to join IASCOE.  We have had 4 new employees join since the letters were sent.

I have been wanting to start keeping track of individual employee’s years of continuous membership.  I spoke with Jeff Pingsterhaus and Charlene Neukomm as president and sec/treasurer to get some input and ideas of how to obtain each member’s beginning year for membership.  Jeff and Charlene took had the wonderful idea to add a couple of columns to the Dues Transmittal form for 2019/2020 IASCOE year.   Therefore, you will notice that the Dues Transmittal form you will be filling out and returning to Charlene by July 1, 2019, will be requesting new information such as: the year you joined, the County you worked in when you joined, and if you had a different last name when you joined.  Obtaining this information will help me to verify the number of years of continuous NASCOE membership for our employees.
I love being able to recognize counties for their many years of continuous membership and within a year or 2 we will have many individuals we can recognize.

At our meeting on June 1, I will have the NASCOE Membership Award application form will be certified so the following counties will be awarded an engraved plaque at the NASCOE Convention:
Carroll		55 years
Henry		55 years
Macon		40 years
Kendall	30 years


Respectfully submitted,
LeAnn Oltmanns 
IASCOE Membership Chair




